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Rovaiton Twe.

Trustees sign resolution
to refinance bond

By TONY WITTKOWSKI
HP Staff Writer

ST. JOSEPH — After
the Royalton Township
board discussed the possi-
bility of refinancing an old
bond last month, trustees
approved and signed a res-
olution to do so Monday
night.

The idea to refinance
the bond came after the
township saved thousands
of dollars in 2008 after it
got aloan to pay for bonds
that covered five water dis-
tricts.

Manager Steve Tilly ap-
proached trustees at Au-
gust’s board meeting with
the idea of refinancing the
bond that combined the
costs of those five districts.

With interest rates drop-
ping, Tilly said the town-
ship can save a projected
$115,000, after expenses
are taken into account over
the next 10 years by refi-
nancing the $2.5 million
loan.

“What we're looking at
is bank financing and not

bonding this,” said Super-
visor Robert Basselman.
“It should be a reasonable
price. But we can accept or
reject all bids by signing the
resolution. If there is any-
thing that makes economic
sense for us we’ll take it.”

By signing the resolu-
tion, trustees gave town-
ship officials approval to
send a request for propos-
al, or an RFP, in the inter-
est of accepting bids for
the bond from banks.

“I think this is a good
idea to do now, consider-
ing how there is talk about
possibly raising interest
rates by year’s end,” Bassel-
man said.

The original 2008 bond
would have needed to
be paid off in 25 years. The
township has a AA-plus
credit rating.

Tilly spent the last
month working with a fi-
nancial consultant to see if
the option of refinancing
the bond was feasible for
the township.
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BOND

From page A3

Other items

At the beginning of the
meeting, trustees listened to
supporters for Lake Michi-
gan College’s proposed cap-
ital millage that will be on
the Nov. 8 ballot.

LMC is asking for its
impacted communities to
vote in favor of a 0.48-mill
request for 10 years that
would support major re-
pairs, renovations and con-
struction.

The board was also given
its annual audit report and
told the township is in good
financial standing. The

board’s next meeting is at 7
p-m on Oct. 10 at Royalton
Township Hall.

Contact: twittkowski@TheHP.com,
932-0358, Twitter: @TonyWittkowski
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